From: 
Sent: 25 April 2017 12:08
To: George Smith; Planning
Subject: Planning application 17/00608/F

Dear Mr Smith

Thank you for your letter.  

My first worry with this application is that we and others who live in this corner of Sibford Gower will find ourselves marooned and not able to get out! Already we often have to wait whilst cars/vans unload all the way up to the crossroads, and more development and the consequent vehicles which that would attract can only exacerbate this.  There is the additional consideration that visitors and tradesmen to the new property would have nowhere to park and would, inevitably, end up at the pond where there is already congestion; at times parked cars prevent the pond from being seen.

I am sure you are aware of the many applications for development in this area which have been refused: 1 recently at Holly Close,  and 4 at Lane Head (I can furnish dates) including one refusal on appeal in March 1978.  Cherwell District Council’s own reasons for these refusals include “ ……. undesirable over-utilisation of the land …” and “ …… the access road is inadequate in width and alignment to serve further development …..”.  I have the correspondence.

These conditions still exist.  The lane is obviously no wider but the delivery vans and cars that use it now are larger and faster than ever.  The vans take the whole width of the lane imperiling the many walkers who use the lane – particularly since it was published in The Times as a “Weekend Walk”.  The lane ends abruptly at the farmer’s gate and there is no public space for turning which should mean reversing along the lane and round the sharp bend.  

The difficulties in neighbouring Bonds End which is also a dead-end cause hazard and frustration for many and spill into and add to the traffic problems on Main Street.  This would have the same effect.  

Lane Head is in the oldest part of Sibford and in the designated Conservation Area.  Allowing the building of a house in its grounds will be to its detriment – and that of the nearby old and character properties - thereby defying the whole point of “conservation”.  The area has been enclosed by an ancient wall all the way along the lane and round to Backside Lane which planners have previously insisted be kept – rather than use an open plan design which is now proposed.  

Is the verge allowed to be used as part of a property on which to plan the parking of vehicles?  Whilst I can see that in these parts it is sometimes necessary to park on verges it seems a very poor idea to start from the premise that this is part of the parking for the property.

It is disappointing to note that although there is already a large garage with the current property it has not been used to reduce parking on the lane.

In these days of health and safety considerations, and the aged population in this lane, I must ask if there would be access for emergency vehicles at all times during any building works.  In the recent past a fire engine and ambulances have had difficulty in getting from the crossroads, let alone along a narrow lane with construction traffic.

I cannot see that the proposed development would in any way add to the community or beauty of Sibford.

Yours sincerely

Mrs Jean White

